PARKS MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES



October 12, 2022

Attendees

Matthew Weyer Jill Schipp Natalie Howard Tom Lueken Mike Steffe

The meeting started at 4:34 pm.

Matt made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Jill; all were in favor. Jill made a motion to approve the finances, Mike seconded; all were in favor.

Fifth Street Park

Jill said the trees should be in soon but would call the company to confirm.

The Mobel Foundation send a check for \$50,000. Stan wants to spend it on the repair of the boys little league storage building and fencing.

Matt and Tom met with Seufert to clean up the building. The estimate was \$33,000. It would need a new rook, siding, and facial board, making the door bigger for equipment. Maybe we can break it into two projects. Mike will talk to Jeff Durlauf and the boy's little league to get their input and what equipment they use.

Matt keeps playing phone tag with Poured N Place surface at the playground. The area is getting worse.

The porta potties will leave next Wednesday from 5th street.

18th Street Park

There was some damage on the basketball courts. Tom said somebody scratched in a design in the green paint area. He called Ronnie Drew to see about repairing it. It just happened this past Monday or Tuesday. The lights are staying on again. We need to set a timer.

The trees by the corporation office still look the same. We were informed that Ray Majors is moving, so we will be losing our tree guy.

PARKS MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES



Dean Daunhauer called about a tree near the restroom building that needs to come down.

Per Mike there will be no Rosenvolk Festival this year.

Jill and Brett would like to plant trees between the football field and the trailer park. We agreed this would be fine and thanked them for this generous donation.

Old Town Lake

The board thanked Jill for putting a grant together. She said she should hear something back in November.

Emily Finch never did send her the information from their meeting.

The restroom building is in its final stages. Todd and the electric department are finished up the only door hardware fix. Matt called Ben Brinkman about it. Everything else is complete. We granted them substantial completion on October 11 so that is when the warranty starts. Payment App#5 is for \$25,659, which leaves them \$19,000 to bill next month. Matt made a motion to approve paying PayApp#5, Mike seconded and all were in favor.

Tom learned that the DNR stocked the lake by releasing 200 channel catfish and that a biologist tells them what to do.

Other News

No word about the Kubota yet.

The first heartland marathon meeting will take place on October 13.

No word yet on our budget from the Town Council.

Matt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Natalie; all were in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:23 pm.

Minutes submitted on 7 November 2022 Natalie Howard

nataly Howard